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MARYLAND RECREATION & PARKS ASSOCIATION
Winter General Membership Meeting 
February 10, 2020
9:30-10:00am

Coffee and Chat


9:40am

Breakout group 1 

9:45am 
Slideshow of upcoming programs and events

9:50am

Breakout group 2

10:00-11:00am

Education Session

Tom O’Rourke: "The Future of Parks & Recreation”
11:00am

Winter General Membership Meeting 

· Meeting was called to order at 11:00AM

· MRPA announcements: Chuck Montrie 

· President Remarks: John Nissel 

· Thanked Jen Mogus for securing Tom O’Rourke – largest attended event this year! 

· Training and Education Committee (Tara and Shawn) 20 trainings 1,613 trainings / PLC 15 PLC’s this year with 601 attendees / 3 General Membership Meetings with 460 attendees 

· Weekly Director Check in meetings since April – 20 Directors per week to discuss Covid and other topics that affect our organizations.

· Developed a Program Open Space Video which can be viewed on the MRPA website created by Rob Simmons (Videographer) and Steve Miller (Idea) 

· Developed the Social Justice, Racial and Equity Committee – bike ride to raise money. Introduced adding an Equity Officer to the Board of Directors
· Established a social media committee to update our presence on Facebook (17%), Instagram (43%) and Twitter and YouTube.
· 14 staff graduated from Recreation University! 

· 2770 members plus are engaged in MRPA
· Reminded everyone that committee reports are “in the report” and on the website 

· Member of the Quarter Award was presented to Todd Johnson for his hard work with Leadership Institute. Congratulations Todd. 
· Conference Update: Emily Lawrence/ Jake Chesnutt – Shared a video about the virtual conference scheduled for April– Can find it on the MRPA YouTube Channel 
· Election Update/Candidate presentations: Holly Harden, President

· Overview: Nomination Process began at the Fall GMM – Nominations will be taken from the floor, write their name in the chat and the position and Holly will contact those people to see if they are interested. Election is conducted electronically – Election season begins March 12th and the New Board is sworn in in April at the conference.

· PARC Branch Slate: Chair Angie Hummer, Chair Elect Shannon Davis, Treasurer Heather Johannes, Secretary Lisa Shore, Members at Large: Shelby Smith, Kayla Frank, Linda (Last name inaudible) and Brenda (Last name inaudible)
· RALS Branch Slate:  Members at Large Edwin Rivera and Alexandria Wilson, Treasurer Wendy Secretary Carla Chair Elect Andre Clark 
· TR Branch Slate: Chair Joy Weir, Chair Elect Kelsey Wilson, Secretary Kathryn Zarate, Treasurer Anthony Braxton Members at Large Ariel Sanders, Sharon Norcio, Charlie Butler 
Board Candidates:
· Treasurer Elect – Julija Sajauskas 

· Secretary - Lisa Carroll 

· Secretary - Charlyn Simpson 
· Vice President – Jessica Cook Thomas

· Vice President – Corey Smith 

· President Elect – Nancy Pfeffer 

· No further nominations presented. Nominations are closed. 

· Proposed By-Law changes: John Nissel

· John presented the three bylaw changes along with the justification behind the changes. 

MRPA’s Board of Directors has unanimously proposed the following changes to MRPA’s Constitution & By-Laws

These changes include:

1. Place the chairs of the Special Interest Branches on MRPA’s Executive Council and remove them from MRPA’s Board of Directors.

Justification: Moving the Branches from the Board of Directors to the Executive Council is designed to reflect the operational changes that have occurred over the last several years with the declining participation in Branch activities and the increased level of participation in the Association-wide trainings conducted by the Training Committee and Professional Learning Communities. 

2. Place a newly-created Equity Officer position on MRPA’s Board of Directors and make the Social Justice, Racial Equity & Inclusion Committee a Standing Committee (currently the committee is an Ad Hoc Committee)

Justification: The creation of an Equity Officer on the Board of Directors will expand out-reach to our minority members and ensure minority involvement at all levels of the organization. Making the SJREI Committee a Standing Committee will ensure its continued progress. 

3. Change the name of the Resource Development Committee to the Corporate Development Committee and rename MRPA’s Board of Director position of Secretary to Board Secretary.

Justification: Changing the name of the Resource Development Committee to the Corporate Development Committee reflects the need to improve the Association’s relationship with our Industry partners as we work toward a new revenue model. Changing the name of the Secretary to Board Secretary reflects a more accurate description of duties.   

Following discussion on the General Membership Meeting, ballots will be sent electronically to members for voting on these changes. Voting will close on March 5th. 
The updated MRPA Constitution & By-Laws may be viewed on the MRPA website by following the link below. Proposed changes will appear in red or blue

https://cdn.ymaws.com/www.mrpanet.org/resource/collection/59EA78AC-0021-4654-A1E3-B3FF1775421D/Constitution_&_By_Laws_changes_Jan_2021.pdf
John opened the floor for comments, the rules for discussion were as follows: 
1. We will take verbal and written comments on the bylaw changes. 
2. If you would like to verbally comment, please write your name in the chat and we will call you in that order. Your comments will be limited to two minutes. 
3. Jennene will read additional comments in the order they are written for those who are joining us on their phone.  
**The Board did not answer questions during the meeting but for clarity, the answers to all questions are in these meeting minutes. The answers were also presented in the Voting Ballot under “Notes”

Jake Chesnutt: Was on the MRPA Board of Directors for 5 years and a RALS Branch Chair – Requested a link to the video to all members for those that couldn’t be at the meeting. **Will not be sharing the video links for meetings since it is not likely we will have this option in the future. All notes and comments are accurately represented in the notes below.
Shared a procedural clarification that the membership decides proposed amendments and requires a majority vote. Feels that the Branch chair positions aren’t standing in the way of the Training and Professional Learning Communities, so the justification fails in this case. Also feels it is Inconsistent to advance the SJREI and the Equity Officer position who’s intent is to increase the representation of the membership while removing Branch Chairs which takes away positions from the board and represents specific segments of our membership. 
Marybeth Dugan – As an active member and leader in the association, she has seen the growth of MRPA (going from hundreds of members to thousands thanks to agency membership, increase in training opportunities and PLC’s, agencies have evolved, etc) and feels that MRPA needs to look at this growth spurt and make changes to keep up with the needs of the membership.  Supports the by-law changes.
Lisa Shore – Members of the PARC Branch suggested that as we restructure our board that we look at other forms of branch representation. Restructure so that each branch has a role in one of the committees (Conference, SJREI, Finance, Training and Education). Also formalize the branch responsibilities.
Corey Smith – Feels the Equity Officer is great position and a great idea. Would like for MRPA to look at the language of the description to describe the benefits to the membership, and Board and Council and to clarify the responsibilities of the position. As it reads, it is a liaison for the SJREI committee and feels it should be more than that. Question: If this is voted on an approved since nominations are closed, how will we elect this position. ** If the MRPA membership approves the creation of the Equity Office position, that individual will be appointed by the Board of Directors, according to MRPA Constitution, Article IV – Officers, Section 4 – Vacancies, “The Board of Directors shall have the power to fill vacancies in any said office for unexpired terms…”
General question asked by Tara Eggleston Stewart...how will the voice of the branches still be heard and counted (considered by the Board/Association) with their newly proposed role? ** If the MRPA membership approves the amendment to place the chairs of the Special Interest Branches on MRPA’s Executive Council and remove them from MRPA’s Board of Directors, MRPA’s Branches will continue to operate as per MRPA's Operating Code for Approved Branches.
Susan Petito – Added to Lisa Shores discussion as the President of the MML Association that if there is concern about loss of representation, include those voices through the committees. Feels it has been successful in MML. 
Written Comment by Stephen Parks: However, in essence we are going from 3 votes representing the masses to one vote as a representative?

Written Comment by Sheema Hai: The Equity Officer is the liaison between the SJREI Committee and the MRPA Board and will also be a voting member on the Board to ensure an equity lens on all that MRPA does and plans to do which is why simply using the entire committee is not sufficient.  The EO will use the SJREI Committee as a sounding board and to seek out additional information and resources, vote on ideas, programs, and issues related to DEI that will be discussed at the Board level.  They will not be acting independently but as a conduit of the committee to the Board.  

Process moving forward with the vote: The Board will meet this afternoon to discuss comments – either make changes or not and then putting it out to the membership as an electronic vote and will be available the week of February 15th. 
Meeting adjourned at 11:47

